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“Where there is no vision, the people perish...” Proverbs 29:18

Beginning in March, 
gangs started attack-
ing the Port au Prince 
airport and the sur-
rounding neighbor-
hoods. These attacks 
caused the Cazeau po-
lice to react with force 
and push them back. 
The gangs used prop-
erty walls to hide from 
the police. So the po-
lice began demolishing 
these walls all over the 
community.  

As a part of this   
effort, the walls pro-
tecting the Cazeau 
church were also de-
molished. The gangs 
are gone from Cazeau. 
But, the church prop-
erty is still exposed 
and vulnerable. 
Young men come 
onto the property at 
all hours and cause 
trouble. Because of 
the disruption the 
congregation cannot 
meet in the church.  

Pastor Jimmy and 
the church committee 
asked Mission To Haiti 
for help. It will cost 
$6,500 to rebuild the 
walls and install two 
new gates.  

When it rains, trash 
from the community 
settles onto the prop-
erty. This is the home 
church for many of the 
children who were re-
cently saved in VBS. 
Under Pastor Jimmy’s 
leadership the church 
is growing. They need 
our help. Thank you. 

Bill Jr standing on 
the broken walls of 
the Cazeau Church

Junior meeting with Pastor Jimmy 
and the Cazeau church committee
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Twenty twenty-four has 
been a year of many 
changes. God uses 
change to put His 
people in a better posi-
tion. At Mission To 
Haiti we feel God’s 
movement and know 
that He is at work.  

Chelsea who has 
been serving as the 
sponsorship coordi-
nator has finished her 
time with Mission To 
Haiti. As we were pre-
paring this newsletter, 
Chelsea delivered her 
first baby, Hayley Joy. 
We are so happy for 

Chelsea and Jerome. 
Chelsea will be focus-
ing on being a full-
time mom. 

 Barbara Cherchio 
is our new sponsor-
ship coordinator. Bar-
bara is a longtime 
sponsor and is ex-
cited to be serving 
with Mission To Haiti. 
You can contact Bar-
bara with your spon-
sorship questions. 
You can call Barbara 
at (645) 216-3007. 
You can also email 
her at sponsorship@ 
missiontohaiti.org 

Meet Our Stateside Sponsorship Team
Hancher and Ron-

ald who served with 
us in Haiti are now 
serving in our Miami 
office. Their service in 
Miami adds a new di-
mension to the work 
we are able to do in 
sponsorship. 

The new school 
year is starting in 
Haiti. We encourage 
you to send an offer-
ing for your sponsored 
children to buy school 
uniforms, text books 
and school supplies. 
You can send these 
from our website. 

Barbara Cherchio 
is our new state-
side sponsorship 
coordinator 

Hancher and 
Ronald are 
working in 
our state-
side office

This is Edor who was 
saved at VBS and spon-
sored on the same day


